
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47600 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000 

January 3, 2025 
 
 
 
Philip Nenninger  
NAVFAC Northwest 
1101 Tautog Circle, Suite 203  
Silverdale, WA 98315-1101  
 
Re: Change of Designated Site Manager and Project Coordinator 

 
Site name: US NAVY Station Everett 
Site address: 2000 W Marine View Drive, Everett, 98201-2282 
Facility/Site ID: 2776 
Cleanup Site ID: 4302 
 

Dear Philip Nenninger: 
 
I, Ryan Hardwick, will take over as Washington State Department of Ecology’s site manager for 
remedial action at US NAVY Station Everett beginning January 13, 2025. This letter serves as the 
written notification for this change. Please reach out if you have any questions. 
 
My contact information is as follows: 
 

Phone:  360-280-3895 
Email:  ryan.hardwick@ecy.wa.gov 
Mailing Address: Department of Ecology 

Toxics Cleanup Program Headquarters 
PO Box 47600 
Olympia, WA 98504-7600 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ryan Hardwick 
Baywide Coordinator and Site Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program Headquarters 
 
cc: William Hafner, Naval Facilities Engineering Systems Command  
 Amy Hargrove, Ecology 


